MEMORANDUM

To: Jonathan E. Mullen, Planner

From: Daniel A. Pennington, Town Engineer/Manager of Physical Services

Re: 1199 Manchester Road

This memorandum will confirm that the Engineering Division has reviewed the Slope Stability Peer Review Report dated July 15, 2022, prepared by Tighe & Bond, Inc.

The Engineering Division is in agreement with conclusions reached by Tighe & Bond stating that Dr. Welti's soil parameter and soil report assumptions are reasonable. The Engineering Division further agrees that the applicant's proposed method of storm water management, with respect to the issue of slope stability, is satisfactory and is consistent with recommendations for such outlined in Dr. Welti's report submitted with application materials.

DAP/dl